
 

        

 

 

Report of VIVA- Principal’s Conference by Ramakrishna Mission  

    

     By-Ms. Anita Sharma ( Co-ordinator for Ramakrishna Mission) 

 

    Principals’ Conference was organised by Ramakrishna Mission, Vivekananda 

Institute of Values at Gurugram on 15 July 2023.It was attended by Ms.Anita 

Sharma(Co-Ordinator) and Ms. Priyanka Minocha. 

 

 The session was started with interactive discussion by Swami Shantatmanandji, 

Secretary, Ramakrishna Mission, Vivekananda Institute of Values which was followed by a 

power point presentation. Through the PPT key features of ‘Awakened Citizen 

Program (ACP)’ for middle class students and ‘Awakening’ - a value education 

program for primary school students were presented by different speakers. Both the 

programs are based on Swami Vivekananda’s idea of man-making and character-

building education. Information about their two programs AACT ( Awakened 

Ambassadors for community transformation) and Vivek Shakti to engage students and 

teachers in nation building program was also presented. 

    

        Conclusion: They requested to run the program in school on regular basis to bring  

         change in the mindset of students and involve them in nation building and to opt for  

‘Awakening’ - a value education program for primary school students. They  

Will arrange training sessions accordingly.     

                                   

                          

 

     

  

 



 

 

 

 

     Report on visit from Ramakrishna Mission  

       

     By-Ms. Anita Sharma ( Co-ordinator for Ramakrishna Mission) 

 

 

    Mr. Sourabh Bisht from Ramakrishna Mission visited Bal Bharati PublicSchool, 

Manesar on 13 July 2023.He observed the Awakened Citizen Program being  conducted 

in classes   6th,7thand 8th. He observed the classes of Ms. Rinku Yadav in 6A , Ms. 

Priyanka     Minocha in 7B and Ms. Shweta Verma in 8D. He also interacted with the   

students . He met with Vice Principal Ma’am and shared his experience in the school 

and gave the feedback about the program. 

 

         
 

        
  

 

 

 

 

 


